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October 8, 2024 
 
Board of Supervisors 
County of Ventura 
800 S. Victoria Ave. 
Ventura, CA 93009 
 
 
Subject:  Recommendation of Supervisor Parvin to appoint Steve Francis to the Emergency 
Medical Service Advisory Committee for a term ending on January 4, 2027.  
 
Recommendation: 
Approve the appointment of Steve Francis to the Emergency Medical Service Advisory 
Committee for a term ending on January 4, 2027. 
 
Discussion: 
I ask that our Board approve my recommendation to appoint Mr. Steve Francis to the EMS 
Advisory Committee.  Steve Francis has been a resident of Ventura County for over 54 years 
and worked for the Ventura County Fire Department for 35 years, retiring in March of 2018 as 
an Assistant Chief.  Steve is married with three children and two grandchildren.  I believe he 
is an excellent candidate who will be an asset to this very important committee. 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 
Janice S. Parvin 
Supervisor, Fourth District  
 


